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NOTICE OF SEPA ADDENDUM 
 
DATE: November 28, 2023 
TO: SEPA Reviewing Agencies, Applicant, and Adjoining Property Owners 
FROM: Trevor Martin, AICP, Community & Economic Development Director 
APPLICANT: Sunnyside RNG, LLC 
FILE NUMBER: SEPA-2022.0200  
WADOE SEPA#: 202303037 
LOCATION: Vicinity of 2711 and 334 Sunnyside Mabton Highway  
TAX PARCEL NUMBER(S): 22090-141405 & 220901-41406 (Previously 220901-13001, -44401, -

41404) 
DATE OF SUBMITTAL:  November 13, 2023 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The City of Sunnyside has received a SEPA Addendum request for the MDNS 
(SEPA record 202303037) for the proposed development of an approximately 50-acre digester within the 
Port of Sunnyside's (the "Port") Midvale Industrial Park in the Heavy Industrial (M- 2) zoning district. 
Comments must be submitted by December 5th, 2023. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW: The City of Sunnyside have reviewed the proposed project for possible 
adverse impacts. The following addendum has been prepared pursuant to the provisions of WAC 197-11-
625. This may be your only opportunity to comment on the environmental impacts of the proposed project. 
 
REQUEST FOR WRITTEN COMMENTS:  Agencies, tribes, and the public are encouraged to review and 
comment on the proposed project and its probable environmental impacts. There is a 14-day comment 
period for this review. This may be your only opportunity to comment. All written comments received by 
5:00 p.m. on December 5, 2023. Please reference file numbers (SEPA-2022.0200) and applicant’s name 
(Sunnyside RNG) in any correspondence you submit. You can mail your comments to:  
  

Trevor Martin, AICP, Community & Economic Development Director 
 City of Sunnyside, Community and Economic Development Department 
 818 E. Edison Ave., Sunnyside, WA 98944 
 
The file containing the complete application is available for public review at the City of Sunnyside, City Hall, 
818 E. Edison Ave. If you have any questions on this proposal, please contact Trevor Martin, AICP, CED 
Director, at (509) 836-6393 or e-mail at tmartin@sunntside-wa.gov. 

http://yes.co.yakima.wa.us/Assessor/parcel_details.aspx?pn=22090113001

